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Meeting minutes-February 2, 2016
The Delaware Nutrient Management Commission 

In attendance:

Commission Members Present: Bill Vanderwende, Scott Webb, Jessica Inhof,  Kenny Blessing, David Baker, Bud O’Neil, Brenna Goggin, Frank Piorko, Mark Adkins, Lisa McCormick

Ex-officios Present:  David Small, Ming Lau, Chris Brosch
Commission Members Absent: Laura Hill, Jim Elliott, Ken Horeis, Richard Sterling

Others Present: Victor Clark, Garry Killmon, Wayne Hudson, Ray Ellis,  Lauren Torres, Ben Coverdale, Bob Colemen, Sally Kepfer, Mindy Burd,  Sydney Riggi, Vincent Purnell, Amy Shober
This meeting was properly notified and posted as required by law. 
Call to Order/Welcome:
Chairman Vanderwende called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m., welcomed everyone in attendance, and reminded those seeking education credits to sign the sign-in sheet. 

Approval of Minutes:
A motion was heard to approve the minutes of the Full Commission Meeting minutes of January 6, 2016. 

Discussion and Action Items:
Proposal to change relocation cost-share rate
· It was stated that the Federal Grant Funds have been exhausted

· Chris brought up the fact that diesel prices have dropped by 55%

· It was recommended by Commission that we look into the neighboring states to see how they are paying

· Chris mentioned that Perdue Agrirecycle has offered some data for combing through by a project with manure
Commission membership and Committee review
· Chris stated that there have been expired appointment positions for quite a while now

· Bill Vanderwende decided to make some assignments

· Frank Piorko will now become part of the Budget Sub-Committee as well as the Technology Sub-Committee

· Dave Baker will now become part of the Personnel Sub-Committee

· Ken Horeis will now become part of the Planning Committee

· Brenna Goggin will become part of the Programs & Education Sub Committee
Administrators Report- Chris Brosch & Program staff

Update on CAFO response memo- Ben Coverdale
· December 30, 2015:

· Internal review at DDA of responses drafted to the comments received by Mid-Atlantic Environmental Law Center (MAELC) & Chesapeake Bay Foundation (CBF) as part of the Technical Response Document (TRM) required to be written for submission to the Public Hearing Officer 

· January 11, 2016:
· DDA draft version of TRM with responses to both Mid-Atlantic Environmental Law Center & Chesapeake Bay Foundation comments were sent to DNREC for their review.
· January 26, 2016:
· DNREC sent the TRM back to DDA with their edits & comments

· DDA & DNREC staff also met in the afternoon to discuss final responses to the comments received (Senior Public Hearing Officer, Bob Haynes, was also present during this meeting)
· January 27, 2016:

· Mr. Haynes emailed DDA staff with a track changes version of the TRM with his edits based on the findings of the previous day’s meeting (mostly formatting changes & a few questions/comments for clarification when he drafts his report & order)
· February 1, 2016:

· DDA staff made edits based on the outcome of the 1/27/16 meeting & Mr. Haynes’s comments, edits, & suggestions

· DDA staff emailed Chris Brosch, Nutrient Management Program Administrator, the TRM document for review & approval

· Once approved, DDA staff will send the TRM document back to Mr. Haynes & other DNREC staff to continue the process towards a final Public Hearing Officer’s report & Department Order
Update on informal complaints- Bob Coleman
· Bob stated that there were 2 complaints that were suspicious of spreading before winter time and he gave them a visit and explained the spreading band.

· There were 3 complaints from odors due to crusting and moving chickens, Bob responded to all of them  and made them aware of what was allowed
Update on Soil P acreage discussion and consultant meeting- Chris Brosh & Clint Gill
· Chris went over the meeting that he had with the consultants and showed the commission the PowerPoint which had the different plans that he had come up with on collecting the Soil P information from the farmers. The majority of the consultants agreed with Plan B which was for the consultants to make the collection

· Chris showed the Commission a copy of the letter that he had drafted to send out to the farmers before the collection would be made by the consultants

· Chris gave the consultants an informal survey to fill out on the percentage of acres on where they fall into the categories given, the percentage on which county they consult and an estimate of acres in which they consult in each watershed.

Excessive Soil P acreage discussion- All
· This discussion revolved around the Land and Litter challenge that was discussed in November 2015’s meeting

· The goal is to find out how much soil P is located in the Delmarva

· Chris came up a short term plan and 3 long term plans

· The goal is to meet with consultants and discuss with them which plan would work best to get the information needed

· A letter will be generated after meeting with the consultants for the commissioners review before the next meeting

· It was mentioned that it might be a good idea to have a meeting in each county explaining all of this to the farmers

Next Meeting; move to 6pm for program staff
· The commission agreed to have the next meeting at 6pm due to it being such a long day on the program staff

Next Meeting: The next regular Full Commission meeting will be April 5, 2016 at 6:00 pm. He cautioned that the meeting may be canceled if there are no actionable items, and there will be notification of such cancellation. 
Adjournment:
Chairman Vanderwende adjourned the meeting at 7:50 pm. 

Approved,

B. Vanderwende, Chairman
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